SEFSC Update for the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council 

(September 2009)

Staff Changes:

Dr. Amy Schueller – Beaufort Lab stock assessment scientist

Added a new contract age reader in Beaufort

Headboat Survey update, since the last report, the following activities have occurred:

· A new headboat port agent has been hired in Wilmington, NC and is currently sampling vessels from Topsail Island, NC to Holden Beach, NC.

· The Headboat Survey has been funded for an electronic logbook reporting pilot study in the South Atlantic, through the MRIP For-Hire working group.  Participation in this project is voluntary and will involve 8 vessels coast wide; 2 from NC, 2 in SC, 1 in GA and 3 in FL.  This project is slated to begin in October 2009.  Electronic reporting would streamline data collection and facilitate the ever increasing need for timely data analysis and results.

· A Headboat Survey representative participated in the recent MRIP For-Hire Workshop in New Orleans in August.  The focus of this workshop was the MRIP-funded pilot study in the Gulf of Mexico to test an electronic logbook reporting system in the for-hire sector.

Red Snapper Aging

Thanks go to our state partners for their collaboration on the collection and near real time aging of nearly 1200 red snapper otoliths this summer. 

Black and Red Grouper aging:

· SCDNR partners already submitted the final draft of the SEDAR 19 Data Workshop Life History Working Group report. The entire Data Workshop Report should be available through SEDAR soon. They are also making good progress on stock status report, but the final product will not be available until later this year.
· NMFS Beaufort Lab aged 6,541 red grouper collected between 1977 and 2008 from recreational and commercial fisheries.  The majority of the samples (n=5,333) were from the commercial hook and line landings since 1997. All age data were brought to the SEDAR19 Data Workshop.  Age data from SCDNR MARMAP group was combined with the NMFS data for a total of 9,394 ages.
Recreational Landings Update: 

· As of this reporting period, new landings data are still being received by SEFSC. The next landings updates will be available on the next Council meeting.
